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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary, 130th Maine Legislature 

 

FROM: John A. Hobson 

 

DATE: January 25, 2021 

 

RE:  Overview of Governor’s Judicial Selection Committee 

 

 

 

The Judicial Selection Committee (“Committee”) consists of attorneys who volunteer their time 

to advise Governor Mills on the selection of new judges and provide recommendations for 

reappointment of existing judges. The Committee was created by Executive Order (see attached 

Executive Order).  The official name is “Judicial Nominations Advisory Committee;” but over 

the years the Committee has been generally referred to as simply the Judicial Selection 

Committee.  Similar Committees have existed by Executive Order since at least the mid-1990s, 

and more informally before that time.  Governors have found it helpful to get the input of the bar, 

particularly the trial bar, on individuals applying for judicial appointments.  I have been on the 

Committee continuously since 2003, including a number of years as chair; I currently serve as 

Committee Chair. 

 

The Committee currently consists of nine members; two members of the Committee also served 

during Governor Lepage’s administration (Josh Tardy and me).  The Committee meets on an as-

needed basis to review the applications for judicial positions and determine which applicants 

should be interviewed.  The Committee then interviews the selected candidates and makes 

recommendations to the Governor concerning those applicants.  In addition to reviewing 

applicants for new judicial positions, the Committee also reviews the performance of existing 

judges and justices in the Maine Courts whose seven-year terms are expiring.  The Committee 

then makes recommendations to the Governor concerning those renominations.   

 

The goal of the Committee is to provide Governor Mills with helpful advice concerning 

applicants to judicial positions in Maine.  Maine courts are often the primary point of contact for 

citizens of Maine with their government and it is important that Maine have high caliber 

individuals appointed to those positions to ensure that Maine citizens continue to have faith in 

their governmental system and to ensure that the justice system functions fairly and efficiently.  

There is an established tradition of Judicial Selection Committees assisting Maine Governors in 

that effort and the current Committee provides this service for Governor Mills. 
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